
 

 

El Camino College 
Parking Committee Meeting 

February 10, 2016 
 

Attendees:  Mike Blada, Erick Mendoza, Patty Gebert, Lyn Clemons, Nina Velasquez, Dal Toruno. 
 
The meeting started at 1:10pm 
 
The minutes of December 9, 2015 were approved. 
 
Parking Update  
Parking hasn’t changed much.  The lots are full. 
 
Reserved Stalls  
There are 75 reserved stalls.  Managers pay for the reserved stalls and expect it to be available when 
they are on campus.  Can the price be raised or categorized by level of management? Can the stalls be 
used during the evening hours?  A suggestion was made to have the reserved stall availability split 
between the day and evening hours.  The stall would be available for use by staff/faculty during the 
evenings when the manager has left for the day.  If the manager doesn’t want to split the use, they can 
pay a higher price. 
The discussion was tabled until more details are gathered on the use of the reserved stalls. 
 
Lot H (South) 
The section on the outside of the structure on the south end was turned back to student parking.  It was 
not being used by staff. 
   
Entrance by Natural Sciences 
In-between Natural Sciences and the planetarium there’s a wide open space/walkway with no signage 
showing “Do Not Enter”.  Mike Blada had seen a taxi go onto campus from that area.  A sign needs to be 
put up stating access is for police and emergency vehicles only.  Erick will give Mike the wording for the 
sign. 
 
AQMD 
It is the time of the year for the audit.  Erick is working on the paperwork.  The questionnaire for full and 
part-time employees will be going out. 
 
Roundtable 
Patty Gebert – Mike Stallings (architect instructor) works nights and can’t find a parking stall. Cadets will 
be sent to Lot B after their evening briefing to clear out vehicles  that are just waiting. 
 
Erick Mendoza – The contractors delayed construction in Lot F so that the stalls would be available. This 
Friday they will be sectioning off one-third of the lot to continue construction. 
 
The meeting ended at 2:04 pm. 
 
 
 
 


